Safety/Athletics/Transportation Report-March 2025

Safety:  We are continuing with our monthly safety drills.  We are tweaking and fine tuning based on different needs and circumstances.  Both buildings did a great job working around the weather in the month of February to make sure all drills were completed. The Bellevue Dayton Fire Department participated in our February fire drill at the high school.  We have not had any stop tip line reports in the last 30 days.  It is on our website and signs are posted throughout the building if anyone has something to report.  The State Safety Marshall stopped by the high school to do his surprise inspection.  We did not have any issues and passed our assessment.  He was pleased to see some of the safety changes we have made including the keypad on the door to the upper steps of the café.  We continue to work closely with our police and fire partners to ensure the safety of our students and staff.

Athletics:  All winter sports have concluded.  We had fourteen student/athletes qualify for the state indoor track meet that was held in Louisville.  Chloe Meyers finished third in the shot put and Marcelo Herald finished third in the long jump and fourth in the 55-meter hurdles.  Our boys’ and girls’ basketball teams both lost in the semifinals of the district tournament, so their seasons are complete.  As we roll into warmer weather, springs sports are starting to ramp up.  

Transportation:  Our transportation routes are all running smoothly.  We are currently transporting to and from the following locations:  Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Preschool, and we are driving home from ATC.  We do have a new bus ordered and are just waiting on delivery. Districts close to us who ordered buses around the time we did are starting to receive theirs, so we are hoping ours arrives soon.  New bus delivery across the state has been very slow for the past 24-30 months.  
